Center Township
Board of Supervisors
November 08, 2022

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, November 08, 2022
at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Jim and Janice Carroll.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the October business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bill payments as presented and to include the payment of the new Land Pride
mower after review.and approval by the Board. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to adopt the proposed budget. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. Major
expenses for 2023 will be a new F550 truck, the sewer expansion project and road improvements.

Paul made a motion to schedule the final budget adoption meeting for December 13™ immediately following the
regular monthly business meeting. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to approve the payment of $298,433.20 to Morgan Excavating, L.P. for the
improvements made to Woods and Oak Roads. Payment is made after approval by the engineer and should be
held until the maintenance bond is received. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

There was no new activity in the code enforcement report. The hearing for the citation issued to West Penn
Aggregates will be held on November 15" at 1:00 p.m. and November 22™ at 1:00 p.m. for T & N Excavating,
both at Magistrate Dave Balint’s office.

One of the trail cameras being used to detect unauthorized heavy traffic was taken from Pettit Road.

No engineering report was provided. The public hearing for the sewer expansion project was held on November
3" at the Center Township Fire Dept. It was not well attended and no right of way agreements were signed.

An informational meeting for the sewer expansion project will be held at the township office on Wednesday,

November 16™ at 3:00.

The second round of road bank mowing has been completed. The park restrooms have been closed for the winter
and the restroom and concession trailers have been moved from the park.

Willow Road was closed last weekend and will be closed again this weekend for the removal of the temporary
bridges by TC Energy.

Dan made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m.
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